
HKEAA submits 2024 Territory-wide
System Assessment Report

     A spokesman for the Education Bureau (EDB) today (November 4) said that
the EDB had received the 2024 Territory-wide System Assessment (TSA) report
submitted by the Hong Kong Examinations and Assessment Authority (HKEAA). As
compared to that of last year, the performance of the Primary Three and
Secondary Three students participating in the assessment of the three major
subjects of Chinese Language, English Language and Mathematics this year
remains generally steady.
 
     The spokesman said, "The EDB thanks the school sector for continuously
adopting diversified teaching strategies and measures over the past year to
cater for different needs of students and raising students' interests and
learning abilities. The EDB will continue to work closely with all
stakeholders, render full support to schools, and strengthen teachers'
professional capacities and enhance learning and teaching effectiveness
through organising teacher training, enriching learning and teaching
resources, such as continuing to enhance the Student Assessment Repository as
a one-stop platform for learning, teaching and assessment, organising
diversified activities, and providing appropriate school-based support
services.

     â€‹"Since the enhancement measures rolled out in 2018, the TSA has been
implemented according to its policy intent and position as 'a low-stake
assessment with emphasis on feedback' in a satisfactory manner without
increasing the burden on students. The EDB encourages schools to make good
use of the information of the TSA report to analyse students' strengths and
weaknesses in various learning areas, as well as to combine schools' related
internal assessment results to review existing learning and teaching
measures, and devise more suitable curriculum plans and teaching strategies
to cater for learner diversity and raise learning and teaching
effectiveness."    
 
     The HKEAA will later provide primary and secondary schools with school-
level data at Primary Three (only for schools with participation of all their
Primary Three students) and Secondary Three levels directly for use as
feedback on learning and teaching. The EDB will not obtain reports of
individual schools from the HKEAA. With regard to the 2024 TSA report, the
EDB will hold thematic seminars on "Promoting Assessment for Learning" in
November and December to promote and support schools and teachers in making
effective use of assessment data and information to enhance learning and
teaching. Teachers can enroll via the EDB training calendar.
 
     Student performance figures of the TSA from 2004 to 2024 are shown in
the Annex. Details of the TSA are available on the HKEAA website
(www.bca.hkeaa.edu.hk).  
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